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DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—JULY 2022 

Some thoughts on the 4th of July... 

Independence Day has been a federal holiday in the 
United States since 1941, but the tradition of inde-
pendence day celebrations goes back to the 18th 
century and the American Revolution. 

When the initial battles in the Revolutionary War 
broke out in April 1775, few colonists wanted com-

plete independence from Great Britain, and those who did were considered “radicals.” Thanks to 
growing hostility against Britain and the spread of revolutionary sentiments expressed by Thom-
as Paine in his pamphlet “Common Sense” the feeling in the country changed and more wanted 
independence. On June 7th when the Continental Congress met at the Pennsylvania State 
House, the Virginia delegate, Richard Henry Lee introduced a motion calling for independence. 
A heated debate arose, and Congress postponed a vote on Lee’s resolution, appointing a five-
man committee including Thomas Jefferson, John Adams, Roger Sherman, Benjamin Franklin, 
and Robert Livingston to draft a statement justifying the break with Great Britain. 

On July 2nd, the Continental Congress voted in favor of Lee’s resolution in a near unanimous 
vote. On that day, John Adams wrote his wife Abigail that July 2 “will be celebrated by future 
generations as the great festival, and will be accompanied by pomp and parades, sports, guns, 
bells, bonfires, and illuminations from one end of this continent to the other.” (In the pre-
revolutionary years, colonists had held annual celebrations of the king’s birthday, which included 
the ringing of bells, bonfires, processions, and speech making.  

By contrast, during the summer of 1776, some colonists celebrated the birth of independence by 
holding mock funerals for King George III) Philadelphia held the first commemoration of inde-
pendence on July 4, 1777 while Congress was still fighting the war. George Washington issued 
double rations of rum to all his soldiers to mark the anniversary of independence in 1778—three 
years before the end of the war. Massachusetts was the first state to make July 4th an official 
state holiday. John Adams believed that July 2nd was the correct date to celebrate American 
independence and he refused to celebrate it on the 4th in protest. John Adams and Thomas Jef-
ferson BOTH died on July 4th, 1826 on the 50th anniversary of American independence. A coin-
cidence or something else? Today the 4th of July marks the beginning of summer, barbecues, 
and family outings. Enjoy... 
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From the President’s Desk—Sandy Baumstark 

          

       

        

 President Sandy Baumstark Lot #60 262-909-3641 2022-2024 

 Vice President Elaine Granata Lot #99 860-922-3681 2022-2024 

 Secretary Barb Nienkark Lot #192 480-288-0568 2021-2023 

 Treasurer    2021-2023 

 Board Member    2020-2023 

 Board Member Rhonda Smaldino Lot #155 909-214-4907 2021-2024 

 Board Member Bonnie Harrison Lot #40 306-221-8773 2022-2025 

      

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

The board would like to thank Pat and Denise for their service on the board. 
 
Thank you to James and Jill Genso for delivering the ballots in the extreme heat. 
 
Beth Chartrand was nominated to fill in for Pat and already has been a big help. 
 
Thanks to Paula Barker and Susanne Dallas for volunteering to be treasurer. 
 
The Italian food was good, with all the wonderful cooks we are blessed to have in our park.  
 
The entertainment was terrific with the Desert Divas playing for 3 hours. 
 
Thanks to Tracy for her helpful information on Medicare. 
 
On July 9 we are going to have Dance Star Alliance for music and dancing from 5:30-8:30.  
 
On July 23 Splendid Absurdity Karaoke is here from 6-9. 
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NEW E-MAIL NOTICE 
 
Our new e-mail service has been up and running for a couple months 
now and there seems to be still some people that are not getting the e-
mails. 
You need to check your SPAM folder to see if it ended up there. 
Also, you should add this email to your contact list: 
desert-harbor-email@googlegroups.com 
We send out anywhere from 4 or 5 to over 10 emails per month, so if 
you are not getting them, please let us know. 

Safety is Our Main Concern 
 
Wednesday, June 22, two council members from AJ and a police officer came to 
the Park to speak about the concerns we have about safety in our Park.   Robert 
Schroeder, Peter Heck, and Officer Penty were here for over an hour giving us 
ideas and answering our questions.  Officer Penty said they are patrolling our 
Park in the early morning hours and Lou Smaldino can attest to that.  He walks 
around 4 am daily and when he was stopped by them, he pointed to the flag on 
his shirt and they recognized him as a resident and not as a thief.  They gave 
him a “thumbs up” and continued on their way. 
We have had several break-ins recently and the perpetrators still have not been 
caught.  Mr. Schroeder said they are actively working on finding them since all 
three parks on 36

th
 street have been hit.  They are focusing on La Casa Blanca 

and us since Los Palmas is on an “island” and not part of Apache Junction.  
The thieves appear to be younger and usually come over the wall by the car 
wash.  They are targeting homes which appear to be empty for the summer or do 
not have a car in the driveway.  They seem to try to come in by the back door 
and if it is locked, they will break the glass.  They only target small items which 
they can carry out. 
Some things you might do to help stay safe:  A dog can be a deterrent (it helped 

in one break-in).  You may get a “Ring” doorbell which has a camera on it.  You 

may want to get more outdoor lights, or leave the music on should you need to 

leave.  And try to be vigilant.  If you see someone suspicious, call the non-

emergency Police phone:  480-474-5412  or  480-982-8260  or 911.  Most bur-

glaries occur on a Thursday or Friday morning around 7:30 am. 

mailto:desert-harbor-email@googlegroups.com
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We had a full house on June 1st with our crafting group. It was great to see so 
many people there. We would love to invite anyone who is interested in joining 
us every Wednesday from 10am to noon. Everyone does their own thing from 
crocheting, coloring, diamond dots, whatever else they want to work on. Bring 
your project and join us. We will move into the clubhouse if we need to accom-
modate everyone. 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG MIKE HOHEISEL 612-817-3591 

 BINGO WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CRAFTING CYNDY SCHAUER 480-288-5686 

 DANCERCISE PAT HILLARD 605-520-1999 

  LETTY MEEROIAN 928-308-9090 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF LEAGUE DON BAUMSTARK 262-909-3244 

 LADIES LUNCH OUT OF PARK BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 LADIES LUNCH IN PARK LORI JOHNSON 480-907-8971 

 MEXICAN TRAIN CLIF EDWARDS 360-772-3856 

 PING PONG SHANT MEEROIAN 928-642-7418 

 SHUFFLEBOARD WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 SUNSHINE ELAINE GRANATA 860-922-3681 

 WATER VOLLEYBALL PAUL BARKER 712-490-7240 

 WATER WORK-OUT PAULA BARKER 712-490-7118 

 WELCOME BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 Wii BOWLING PAUL BARKER 712-490-7240 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss, Sandy Baumstark, Elaine Granata 
ADVERTISING—Deloris Marshall 
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Recap of Fathers’ Day / Italian Night Pot Luck 
By: Elaine Granata 

 

I was blessed to be the hostess on Saturday June 18
th
 at an Italian Pot Luck and Cele-

bration of Fathers held in our clubhouse. The food was outstanding and certainly enough 
to feed double the number of those attending. We must credit the great cooks in our 
community for the delicious main courses, salads, breads and desserts.  We were full 
and satisfied. 
 
Prior to the dinner where the Dads were first to be served, a blessing of Fathers took 
place.  It was a moment to remember our Heavenly Father, our birth fathers who gave us 
life, the fathers who raised us and for our sons who are fathers and grandfathers as well. 
 
Once the ladies got to the table many people returned for second helpings, always a 
sign of good food.  Thanks to our 50/50 team, Jim and Brenda Harris who collected the 
money so Terry Nord could win $81, and Joan David could win a Gift Card. 
 
I could not have managed without the help of an incredible team, always willing to pitch 
in for the good of the community. Thank you to (in alphabetical order because they are 
all of equal importance): 
Bea Goudeseune, Barbara Guertz, Carol Hyder, Barb Nienkark, Carol Ransom,  
Carol Stevens and Mary Tietz. 
 
Once everything was cleaned up and put away the evening was topped off with dancing 
and listening to the music of “Desert Divas”. They were great.  It was my pleasure to be 
the hostess of this event. Thank You all for coming. 

Men's Lunch 
 
Fellows, let’s not forget about Men's only Lunch out at the American Legion on 
July 19th.  
 
Meet Bob Chapin there at the Legion on Meridian at 11:00.  If you need a ride, 
please call Bob at 517-290-2913 to arrange the ride.  What a fun time the fellows 
have just chatting and enjoying time together. 
 
Hoping to see you there.   Bob Chapin, Lot 131.   (by Bea ) 
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Desert Harbor's Memorial Day Tribute 
by Barb Nienkark 

 
It was indeed a fitting, all day tribute, starting out with our golf cart parade in the morning.  All of the 
carts were decorated with red, white and blue and they went up and down every street with music 
playing and flags flying.  
  
In the clubhouse Connie Riter had her Memorial Boards up with the photos, history and 
stories of many soldiers.  The photos were of former residents and family members 
who have passed away. 
   
The entry road to our clubhouse was lined with American flags.  Keith and Peggy Weller donated the 
flags with Ken and Wayne Miller putting them up. 
Later in the day the residents attended a delicious fried chicken dinner provided by Desert Harbor 
with the residents bringing all of the side dishes. 
Linda Edwards and Herm Weinert split the 50/50 drawing with each one winning $65. 
Bill Klos won a $25 gift card, Jean Whitten won a bottle of Asti, and Suzanne Dallas won a bottle of 
Sparkling Cider. 
 
All in all a wonderful Memorial Day had by all. 
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Residents Meeting - June 4, 2022 

President Sandy called the meeting to order at 9:03 AM with 79 residents present.  We stood for the Pledge of Alle-

giance after which she took roll call.  All members of the Board were present with the exception of a Treasurer and 

Member at Large.  We hope to fill both of these positions in the near future.  No new residents were present and 

Wayne Miller made a motion that we accept the May minutes as written with a second by Sandy Kereluk.  We had a 

special guest, Nancy Cline, who is an independent insurance broker.  She brought donuts, lots of handouts, and after 

our meeting gave out lots of gifts to our residents.  Hopefully she was able to answer any and all questions you might 

have had. 

Paula Barker and Jane Boudreau worked many hours on the audit and Paula stated that all is finally OK.  Cami Weiss 

asked about the "kitchen stuff" and "Easter stuff" and Paula said they were necessary items for both but too much to 

detail in each category.  Cami Weiss made a motion to accept the Treasurer's Report with a second by Jim Harris. 

 Vice President Elaine is in charge of our upcoming Italian Night/Father's Day Spaghetti Dinner/Pot Luck.  She men-

tioned that these evenings require lots of work and workers to be a success.  A number of residents  volunteered to 

help.  Elaine also thanked everyone who helped to make the Cinco de Mayo dinner such a wonderful success. 

Secretary Barb asked if there would be any interest in a CPR class and there was quite a bit of interest.  It was sug-

gested that we wait until the fall and Vince Trizzino suggested I contact the Red Cross. 

Barb Winget nominated Suzanne Dallas for the position of Treasurer and Cami Weiss nominated Paula Barker for the 

same position.  In this case we have to have a ballot and James Genso has volunteered to deliver the ballots to each 

home using the latest Desert Harbor Directory to determine the number of ballots for each household.  The return bal-

lot box will be on the counter on the left hand side as you enter the clubhouse. 

President Sandy said that the Board would like to hire Dance Star Alliance for July 9th.  Their fee is $650 so we need 

to vote on the cost before we hire the band.  Dave Borchardt made a motion to pay the fee with a second from Secre-

tary Barb.  However, in the meantime, Betty Zaslawsky said that a vote really wasn't necessary because she would 

happily pay for the band.  So that seems to be settled!  Thank you, Betty. We were in the same situation for Bee Line 

Hiway coming on Saturday, October 29th.  Their fee is $600.00 and Michelle Nord made a motion with a second by 

Mike Kereluk to sign the contract and hire them. 

Paula Barker said that the Treasurer is in need of a new printer and Vice President Elaine said she has an extra print-

er the newly elected Treasurer can have. 

President Sandy went over some upcoming events -  A Food Truck - Racks and Balls will be here on June 8th at 4:30 

PM, June 11th at 3 PM Horse Racing Game in the Clubhouse followed by the Belmont Race at 4 PM,  on June 14th at 

1 PM a Humana Rep will be in the clubhouse with coffee and donuts, on June 18th we will have our Italian Dinner/

Father's Day Dinner,  on June 24th a Diamond Dots Class at 10 AM, on June 25th Darron Weston will entertain from 6

-9 PM, on June 28th there will be a card making class and on July 4th Ken and Wayne Miller will be grilling outside for 

our 4th of July bash. 

Our esteemed librarian Carol Rysavy thanked Paula Barker for her help with the library even though she was disabled 

and she thanked Barb and Rich Nienkark for stepping in.  Bea Goudeseune reminded the ladies that this time they 

would be having an out of park breakfast at the Broken Yolk.  If the men have any questions about their lunch at the 

American Legion they should call Bob Chapin. 

Before we adjourned...Lou Smaldino won the birthday $$, Betty Zaslawsky and Don Baumstark split the 50/50 draw-

ing and Art Allen won a Gift Card.   The house number drawn was #165 and they were not present.   

President Sandy asked if there was any other new business and since there was none, Richard Nienkark made a mo-

tion to adjourn with a second by Betty Zaslawsky. 

Respectfully submitted  - Barb Nienkark, Secretary 
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Ladies Breakfast Out 
 

20 of our lovely ladies woke up early this month for a fabulous 
breakfast/brunch at the Broken Yolk!  For those that have not 
visited this cafe, it is great!  The only issue anyone had was the 
hash browns could have been warmer.     
 
This next month, July 19th. we will be back to lunch at the Lone Spur Cafe at 1859 S 
Stapley Dr., Mesa. 
 
Same time, Same fun!  Meet at the Clubhouse before 11am as we leave promptly at 
11:00 & carpool as necessary.  Sign up sheet in the clubhouse and please indicate if 
you can drive or if you are meeting us there etc.  Hope to see you.  Call me anytime to 
cancel or to be added on. 
 
See you on the 19th.    Bea   602-703-0220 

WEDNESDAY MORNING CRAFTING 
We had a record number of ladies at today’s crafts (6-22-22). I want to thank everyone 
who was able to come and invite others to join us every Wednesday mornings at 10am in 
the clubhouse.   
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DESERT 
 HARBOR 
  CRIBBAGE  

 
There were two cribbage tournaments in June.   
 
 
The first was held on Thursday June 9th with a total of 9 people.  Heather Alvarado 
won everything.  She had a High Hand of “24” and a Grand Slam with 11 points and 
3 skunks. 
 
The second one was held on Thursday June 23rd with a total of 11 people.  Ken 
Miller scored the high hand with a “24” and Randy Hudson took the high card with 3 
wins, 7 points and a +66.  There were a total of 3 people with 3 wins and 7 points so 
it came down to the spread points.  One had +31, one had +59 and Randy was the 
winner with +66.  It was a fun day for sure! 
 
 
 
Please come out and join us it’s a lot of fun and a very relaxed atmosphere. 

 
 

A big Thank You to our hosts Scott and Char Hudson 
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Medical equipment and misc. items available for resident use.  These are stored at 
Barb Winget’s house which is lot #61.  Please stop by if you need to borrow something. 

1 wheelchair with legs 1 sit & slide shower chair 

1 bath bench w/back 1 walker w/seat & wheels 

3 foldable walkers 1 clip on handle for bathtub 

1 standalone cane 3 standard canes 

 
 
 
COCONUT FUDGE 
 

1 12 ounce bag white choc chips 
1 12 ounce bag dark choc chips 
1  can sweetened condensed milk 
1  bag shredded coconut 
 
Coconut flavor to taste (1-2 teaspoons) 
 
Line 8x8 pan with wax paper 
 
Melt white choc in microwave slowly (DO NOT BURN) till runny so you can stir 
easily 
 
Add can of milk and coconut flavor mix add coconut mix spoon into pan 
 
Melt choc chips spread over coconut mixture refrigerate at least 1 hour 
 
Lift out of pan and cut while cold 
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FULL COLOR NAME BADGES 
If you would like to purchase a name tag, there is a 
sheet in the back of the Clubhouse to order one. 
Please PRINT YOUR NAME, your lot number, the 

State from which you came, and if you need a pin back rather than a 
magnetic back.  I will order them after the resident meeting each month. 
 
They are $10.00 each and you can pay for them when they come in.   
         
                              Thanks,  Connie Riter   Lot 81 

Being Active in Our Community by Jane Boudreau 

 

We want to welcome all our residents to activities in the Clubhouse or hosted by the 
Activities Organization. Each month the officers and board members schedule 
events. These include reoccurring activities such as ping pong, cards, water 
volleyball, water exercise, happy hours, potlucks, shuffleboard, cornhole and many 
more. Check the calendar of events to see what’s happening at Desert Harbor.  
The residents are asked to do our part after these events to ready the clubhouse for 
the next event. 

This includes cleaning off the tables and returning chairs to the tables. 
Wipe off the tables and counter tops, washing utensils and cleaning coffee pots 
Please take home the food items and containers you brought after all events. The 

items left in the clubhouse are trashed. 
You are encouraged to wear your name tag while in the clubhouse. Your name 

tag helps the residents know who you are, we often forget names. Secondly, if 
you wear your badge while walking or biking in the community it would let 

 residents know you belong. We are all on heightened lookout after the recent 
break-ins. 

We have a great community here in Desert Harbor and want everyone to enjoy the 
activities.  Please check the signup sheets for upcoming events located on the north 
wall of the clubhouse. We do need hosts and hostesses for all our events. Please 
signup if you are willing to help. 
Hope to see you at the next activity or event! 
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J U L Y 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or 
make any corrections to the list, please call Dick Smith 
at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

4 Thomas & Carolyn McCormick 175 

5 Joe & Marlise Brower 167 

7 David & Linda King 130 

19 Keith & Peggy Weller 12 

17 John & Carol Brassell 30 

25 Joe & Annette Gardoni 94 

26 Pat Pederson & Ed Kelly 69 

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Suzanne Dallas 207 

1 Mike Hoheisel 115 

7 Marlise Brower 167 

9 Cathleen Smartt 20 

11 Anne Eubank 169 

11 Nancy Swanson 116 

12 Phyllis Tessmer 51 

14 Jerry Murphy 205 

14 Jan Passage 80 

16 David King 130 

17 Karen Majur 173 

17 Paula Barker 106 

20 Art Roberts 81 

22 Ron Schupbach 93 

23 Bev Borchardt 142 

24 Cliff Tessmer 51 

24 Phyllis Gribben 100 

26 Susan Beyer 66 

26 Jeanie Smith 164 

27 Jill Heming 136 

29 Jim Stephens 156 

31 Brian Johnson 180 
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A U G U S T 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or 
make any corrections to the list, please call Dick Smith 
at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

7 Gary & Marjean Horn 145 

8 Dave & Bev Borchardt 142 

12 John & Rosemarie Williams 162 

16 Dave & Marie Urness 103 

21 David & Karyl Klein 203 

22 Jerry & Dianna Stai 102 

22 Ron & Sharon Schupbach 93 

24 Jim & Karen Stephens 156 

26 Greg & Ruthann Sather 10 

26 Herman & Sherry Weinert 186 

28 Richard & Linda Lewis 23 

30 Ron & Jan Passage 80 

DAY NAME LOT 

   

1 James Genso 57 

2 David Klein 203 

3 Steve Davison 134 

5 Joan Peterson 34 

7 Jeff Durbin 133 

10 Rhonda Jazwierski 52 

12 Nanci Klos 150 

12 John Steinke 33 

14 Roger Tucker 22 

18 John Eubank 169 

18 Patricia Timmerman 4 

18 Louise Norman 54 

22 Brenda Harris 47 

23 Paul Howell 117 

24 Elvira Jackson 55 

26 Jim Harris 47 

30 Jennifer Foley 6 

31 Lynn Dockendorf 139 
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If you’re thinking of selling your home in this market, be prepared. They are selling fast! 
It’s a Sellers Market and homes are selling so fast we cant even get our signs on them. 
We’d appreciate if you’d give us a chance to work for you.  Our commissions are 
competitive, we co-broke with other licensed and reputable dealers, and because I live in 
Desert Harbor, we are available 7 days a week to list and show your home.  We have a 
combined 35 years of experience in the industry and we know the local market, so we will 
sell your current home or find your dream home at the best possible market price.  Our 
mission is to provide a level of commitment to you beyond that found anywhere in our 
industry.  We’ll get you through the process with as little stress as possible, and make the 
experience a happy and smooth one. 
 
So whether you’re planning to sell or buy a home, please give us a call and a chance to work 
for you and do what we love and know best...TO LIST AND SELL YOUR HOME! 
 
Customers like you are the heart of our business, so join our long list of satisfied customers, 
and give us a call today. 
 
"Just a reminder that I continue to offer Notary services to all my neighbors in Desert Harbor as I have for over 17 
years"  

 

Thank you, 

Karen Majur  

480-250-2219 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 714-746-1883 

   Office or Airport  

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Karen Ayo 25 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 
Pat Pederson            
Ed Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

   Weed Spraying  

 Ed Williams 176 Watch Repair & Watch Battery Replacement 480-558-1579 

   $4.00 Includes labor & cleaning  

 Carole Hyder 174 Coyote Home Sales 480-625-1650 

 Purcell Accounting 29 Accounting and Taxes Bethany Purcell 907-982-9170 

 Paula Barker 106 Notary Public 712-490-7118 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open unless you 
   can put it in a garbage can with a lid on it).  The garbage truck can come as 
   early as 6:30 am. 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday the garbage will 
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have two recycle dumpsters that are on the west side of the clubhouse  
   outside.  PLEASE NOTE CHANGE:  NO GLASS ITEMS. 
    
   There is a small container on the west side of the clubhouse that is 
   marked Aluminum Cans Only.  Please rinse cans and put in plastic bags. 
   Our club gets money for the aluminum cans. 
   Aluminum Cans Only, Nothing Else. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made full color name badge with your name & lot number, $10.00. 
   Sign up sheet in clubhouse.  Connie Riter, lot #81, 315-657-3078 

FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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JULY 2022 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

AM 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong           
 
           
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong 
           
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10:00 Crafting 
 
10 to Noon 
Water V-Ball 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
7am Golf 
            
 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong 
 
 

 
 
 
10 to Noon 
Water V-Ball 
 
 
 

PM 
 
Poker 12:30 
 
 
 

 
 
1:30 Wii Bowling 
 
 
 
6:30  Bingo 
6:30  Billiards 

 
 
 
2:30 Pizza 
         Lot #131 
 
6:30 
Bean Bag 
 
 

 
12:00 noon 
Mexican Train 
 
 
 
6:00 Poker 

 
 
12:30-3:00 
Quilters 
 
6:00 Poker 
 
6:30 Billiards 
 

 
 
 
 
 
5:00 
Happy Hour   
 

 
 
 
  
 
Poker 5:30 
 
 

     1 2 
 
9am Resident 
Meeting 

3 4 
 
BAR-B-Q 
1:30pm 

5 
 
12noon 
Ladies Lunch 

6 7 
 
10am 
BUNCO 

8 9 
 
 
5:30-8:30 
Star Alliance 
Band 

10 11 12 13 14 
10am 
Diamond Dotz 
 
10:30am 
Cribbage 

15 16 

17 18 19 
 
11am 
Ladies Lunch 
Men's Lunch 

20 21 
 
10am 
BUNCO 

22 23 
 
 
 
6:00-9:00 
Karaoke 

24 
 
 
 
31 

25 26 
 
10am 
Card Class 

27 28 
 
10:30am 
Cribbage 

29 30 


